
 
 

      

 

A Message from the Principal:  SJF, Your Generosity is Overwhelming... 
During the month of March we will once again 
celebrate the Fruit of the Spirit of GENEROSITY. 
This is a virtue that lends itself well with Lent, Ho-
ly Week and Easter as we reflect and celebrate on 
God’s generosity. Our SJF school community has 
once again shown their generosity in giving. This 
post Christmas food drive for Contact House raised 
exactly 2000 items of food, toiletries and clothing 
for those in need within our own community. Con-
gratulations to Miss King’s winning 3-4 Class for 
collecting 561 items. They won a pizza lunch on 
March 3 donated by Mrs. Sfalcin. Also, special 
thanks goes to all those who supported Cane Deer 
and Christmas ornament purchases. Those fund-
raisers earned $553.00 that will be presented to the Contact House on Friday, February 28. 
Your generosity is overwhelming!!! 

St. Christopher Parish:  

Lent is the season that gives us an opportunity to prepare ourselves for the resurrection of 
Christ and ultimately us. During Lent we have the opportunity to follow the example of 
Jesus and enter the desert with Him. The journey in the desert is not an easy one. It will 
involve hardships, and some of these hardships will be letting go of things of this world to 
free ourselves for the next. Let the Holy Spirit that dwells within you be your guide for the 
next 40 days. 
 
In confiding with a close friend, we should strive to seek some external disciplines such as 
fasting or restricting ourselves from certain pleasures, which intensifies our ability to rec-
ognize potential areas of much needed internal or spiritual growth.  
 
Said a different way, we need to try to do better by listening to our parents, teachers, fami-
ly and friends. We are all part of one family in God.  For this reason, every single one of 

us is expected to try to be better when talking with friends and 
family members. It also means thinking of others before our-
selves. 
 
As we begin our Lenten journey with Jesus, for the next 40 days 
let us try to shrug off our attachments to things (like video 
games and such) so that for a few minutes each day, we can tru-
ly join Jesus in the desert and try to imagine what it would be 
like to walk with Him and not knowing where we are going. 
This can and is sometimes frightful, but there will be comfort 
knowing that we are walking step by step with the Son of God, 
and our only source of salvation. 
 

St. John Fisher Catholic School 
44 Main Street, Forest, Ontario, N0N 1J0 - 519-786-5201 (telephone)   519-786-2839 (fax) 

 

http://www.st-clair.net 

Transportation 

 
ZONE 1: Information is also 

available at 
www.schoolbusinfo.com 

 
 

Peanut Aware 

 
We have students at our 

school with severe,                      
life-threatening  allergies to 
peanuts.  Please keep this in 

mind when sending snacks to 
school with your child(ren). 

 
School Hours 

7:55 a.m.  - Supervision   
      Begins 
8:10 a.m. – School Starts 
9:50- 10:30 a.m. – Break 
12:10 – 12:50 p.m.  - Break 
2:30 p.m. – Dismissal 
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St. John Fisher Happenings… 
 
School Confessions:  On Thursday, March 26, our Gr. 3-8 students will be heading over to the church for 
confessions beginning at 9:00 a,m. Our students participate in confessions twice a year. Once during Ad-
vent and this second time is during Lent. Our Gr. 2 students will complete their First Reconciliation at St. 
Christopher Parish on Saturday, March 28, from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m.  
 
Rosary Club:    We have started a Rosary Club with some of our students with the help from 2 members of 
our St. Christopher Parish CWL. These committed ladies are coming in once a week to work with us. The 
current group members are training so that we can open this up to new members interested in mak-
ing rosaries. Rosaries made will be donated to various mission groups in need. Rosary Club will be 
at second recess break, usually on Monday’s.  
 
Spiritual Scene:   Thank you to the Grade 2-3 class along with Mrs. Hackett, Mrs. Burnard and Madame 
Morgan for preparing the Ash Wednesday Mass. On March 12, we will have a Lent Liturgy  at 1:00 p.m. in 
our gymnasium. Our Student Wellness Team will be our leaders. Our next school mass will be on Thurs-
day, April 2 at 9:00 a.m.  
 
Lakers in Sports:  Congratulations to both our Sr. Boys and Sr. Girls basketball teams who had a good 
season this year.  Both teams displayed amazing growth and sportsmanship throughout their season. Special 
thank you goes to Sr. Boys coaches Mr. Van Lieshout and Mr. Reeb and Sr. Girls coaches Mrs. Vynckier 
and Miss King for their time, dedication and talents as senior coaches. The regular season for Junior Boys 
and Girls Basketball will start up after the March Break.  Again this year the junior teams will be using the 
new format. Instead of the weekly games, the season will be played in tournament style at the end of April. 
They will be after school with one day dedicated to the boys and one to the girls. More information to fol-
low after the March Break.  
                                           



A Message from the Ontario Fire Marshal: 

Push the Button Campaign Continues:   

The Ontario Fire Marshal’s office is encouraging all 
families to “push the button” on all smoke alarms in 
your house to ensure they are working properly.  Do-
ing so may be the difference in a safe exit from your 
home in case of fire.  “Daylights Saving Time” 
Spring ahead with time… and change your batteries 
on your smoke alarms.  

. 

SJF Curriculum Update:  We continue to highlight our unique framework for our Catholic learners called 
the Ontario Catholic School Graduate Expectations.  These are integrated into the full Catholic school curricu-
lum.  During the month of March, the staff and students of St. John Fisher  School will focus on being A 
Reflective, Creative and Holistic Thinker.  A Reflective, Creative and Holistic Thinker is someone who rec-
ognizes there is more grace in our world than sin.  The hope is when our learners are facing challenges they 
base their choice in light of the common good, and think reflectively and creatively to evaluate situations and 
solve problems.  They are also called to make decisions in light of gospel values with an informed moral con-
science, and to adopt a holistic approach to life by integrating learning from various subject areas and experi-
ence.  There are 7 OCGE’s. Follow this link if you would like to learn more:       

 
                                                                                                                    
http://iceont.ca/resources/ontario-catholic-school-graduate-expectations 
 
                                                                       

Report Cards and Interviews:  Thank you to all students and parents who attended our Interview Sessions 
on February 20th.  What an amazing opportunity for parents to see and discuss, with your child in their school 
environment, their successes and develop their new goals for term 2. If you were unable to attend, please take 
the time to connect with your child’s teacher to see how your child or children are progressing.  
 
March Break:  March 16-20:  Wishing everyone a safe and restful break. What a wonderful opportunity to 
change pace and refresh to come back for Term 2.  If you are travelling, we wish you safe and wonderful trav-
els. If you are home, what a great break from regular routine. Once we return, it will be amazing how quickly 
these next few months will pass. Rest well and enjoy the break.  
 
 
St. John Fisher Band: Our  school band will be per forming the National Anthem at the Sarnia Sting 
game on Sunday, March 1st at 4:05 p.m. as against the Owen Sound Attack team. The students will be led by 
Mr. Donohue. Special thanks in advance for his time with the band, as well as all of the families who will be 
coming to support the band.  A great way to spend a Sunday late afternoon as a school community.  
 
 
Staffing Update:  The SJF Staff would like to welcome once again Ms. Stefanie Shymko to our  FDK 
teaching team. Ms. Shymko is returning back from maternity leave and will be working along side Mrs. 
DeGroot. Thank you to Miss Tara McGivern for her work with our Year 1 and 2 students. She will be missed!  
Also, welcome back Ms. Croeze, our school secretary. Please continue to call the office to report students 
who are going to be late or absent. Leave a message with Ms. Croeze if she happens to be away from her 
desk.  
 

Clothing Items / Lost and Found:  We have a  
number of clothing items that have been 
collected since the Christmas break.  Un-
fortunately, the items are not labeled and 
therefore we cannot get them to their right-
ful owners.  Students will be asked to 
check the collection of items before March 
break.  All unclaimed items will be donat-
ed to the St. Vincent DePaul Society. 

 



St. John Fisher:   
 
Magazine /Cookie Dough Orders to Support the Instrumental Music Program and Technology:  We are 
currently looking for a fundraiser to replace the above drive. We have had much success with this fundraiser 
however, they are not longer able to supply the magazine portion. We are looking for alternatives through our 
School Advisory Council.  Stay tuned! 
 

 
SJF - School Advisory Council Update:  Our next School Advisory Council meeting will be on Monday, 
March 2 at 6:30 p.m.  Please feel welcome to come out and hear first hand about some of the events and plan-
ning of activities happening at SJF.  Special thanks to all of the parents who have volunteered to prepare pan-
cakes on Shrove Tuesday.  Staff and students truly enjoy these highlighted events!  Events like our Christmas 
Dinner, Shrove Tuesday, Pizza Days and Sub Days have been organized by parent volunteers.  Thank you to 
all those parents who work in the background helping out so our students can have these special event days.  
 
Grocery Committee Update: We would like to thank everyone for your continued support!  Funds from the 
sale of grocery certificates are used to support the purchase of new technology for our school.  Please contact 
one of the individuals listed below if you require more certificates.  St. Christopher’s Church  
519-786-5243 or Jodi Roelands (519) 330-9283. 
 
Muskoka Woods 2021 Parent and Student Meeting:  We have scheduled our first meeting for our Grade 6    
students and parents on Wednesday, March 25 at 6:30 p.m. This will be our  kick off meeting for  our  
fundraisers for Muskoka Woods 2020.    
 
Safe School Arrival: Please continue to call and let us know if your child is going to be late or absent. Just 
leave a message for Ms. Croeze.  Under our Safe School Arrival Policy, we have to account for all of our kids 
daily. If we happen to have a bus cancelation day, please call in your child’s absence if they are a walker.  

            March Break Community Performance 
 
There will be two performances on March 17, 2020. The Forest 
Kineto will host at 1:00 p.m. and the Kettle and Stony Point 
Hillside gym will host that evening at 6:00 p.m. This is a free 
event and all are welcome to attend. “Sisters” is a storytelling and 
dance performance that speaks to the plight of missing and mur-
dered First Nations women using the traditional story of Corn, 
Beans and Squash as a premise.   
 

 Stay up to date with St. Clair Catholic 
by    following us on TwiƩer.   

Our newsletters and monthly calendars are on-line, on 
Edsby and emailed to those who have signed up to have 

communications sent via email. Go to our Board  
website and click on “Visit our Schools”.   





Lenten Calendar for March   


